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April 15, 2024 
 
 
 
 
 
America Medical Association 
AMA-Resident Fellow Section 
330 North Wabash Avenue 
Chicago, IL 60611 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
The American Academy of Pediatrics (AAP) is proud to sponsor Dr Joey Whelihan as 
the AMA-RFS Delegate to the House of Delegates. Dr Whelihan has been a great asset 
to the organization, especially as liaison between the AMA-RFS and the AAP Section 
on Pediatric Trainees (SOPT). He is actively engaged with our delegation and has been 
a strong advocate for the health of children. His role this year represents an important 
opportunity and will be a significant component of advancing the AAP’s priorities 
within the AMA over the next year.   
 
During the meetings, he works with senior members of our delegation to learn 
advocacy skills such as giving testimony, drafting resolutions, and learning 
fundamentals of different health policy topics. We have experts on our delegation 
who he will work with and learn from directly, including the 2024 President of the 
AAP, Dr Ben Hoffman.   
 
We look forward to his continued involvement with both organizations. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Mark Del Monte, JD 
CEO/Executive Vice President 
 

 


